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In re Proudfoot
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The BAP reversed Judge Hess's oral ruling, which relied on the
rationale employed by a judge of the US District Court of Oregon in
In re Vanasen, that a debtor may, for a short period of time,
withhold payments to a creditor secured only by a security interest
in the debtor's principal residence pending sale of the residence
in order to realize a significant equity in the property,
notwithstanding §1322(b)(2).  The bankruptcy court overruled the
creditor's objections to the modified plan and denied its motion to
dismiss.

The BAP not only reversed the bankruptcy court's approval of
the modified plan but also dismissed the case without a discussion
of the basis for dismissal and without remand.  

The BAP attempted to distinguish Vanasen by noting that, in
Vanasen, although the debtor was in default under the plan because
he was not making payments to the mortgagee as required by the
plan, the plan in effect at the time did not propose to withhold
payments and the debtor had not proposed a modified plan.  In
Proudfoot, the debtor was in default under the existing plan
because he was not making payments to the mortgagee but had
proposed a modified plan seeking to cure the default by a sale of
the residence.

By implication, the BAP held that the bankruptcy court would
have been bound by the ruling in Vanasen if the debtor in Proudfoot
had not filed an amended plan but if the matter had instead come up
on the creditor's motion for relief from stay.  Thus, if the debtor
had simply ignored the default and waited for the creditor to file
a motion for relief from stay, under the BAP's holding, the
bankruptcy court would be bound by the holding in Vanasen and would
have to deny such a motion for relief.  This would effectively have
given the debtor the same relief he sought in Proudfoot when he
filed an amended plan.

The BAP also reiterated its opinion that its rulings are
binding on all bankruptcy courts within the circuit in the absence
of any contrary authority from the US District Court for the
district in question.
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